Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Swim & Racquet Club

10:00 am

September 4, 2005

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by President Turinsky. It was announced that a quorum of over 50% of the membership was in place through a combination of homeowners in attendance and proxies held by the Board.

Minutes of the September 5, 2004 Annual Meeting were approved. 

The Board of Directors and management were introduced as follows:

President - Tony Turinsky,
Secretary/Treasurer- Bob Thornton,




Director at Large - Liz Reagor, Director at Large - Bill Ireton,

Director at Large - Todd Steele (Excused absent), Property Manager - Peter Miller, Camco,

Investment Advisor-Wayne Bridges, Smith Barney,  Assistant Property Manager – Bob Fitter, Camco

President Turinsky gave the Chairman’s Report that included the following:

1.Window compliance still is unresolved with unit 3112.

2.The Reserve study disclosure form required by State to show that a rigorous evaluation of the reserve fund is completed and will be provided to the membership in the budget mailing. 

Mr. Miller explained that reserve study specialist Tom Douma of SBI LLC, was hired to perform the study to provide the useful life, remaining life and replacement cost of each item in the reserve fund. The Board has determined that a 5% increase to the reserve fund dues allocation each year will result in the fund meeting the needs of the Association for the next 30 years.

Mr. Miller presented the Financial Report which included a review of the proposed 2006 budget with a 5% monthly fee increase and the Estimated 10/31/05 Statement of Fund Balances.

In the event that the Association has excess income over expenses for fiscal 2005, the following resolution concerning IRS Revenue Ruling 70-604 was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership: 

RESOLUTION REGUARDING INCOME TAX ELECTION

ASPEN GROVE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

RE:  Excess Income Applied to Following Year Assessments

WHEREAS the Aspen Grove Condominium Association is duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of California; and,

WHEREAS the members desire that the Association shall act in full accordance with the rules and regulations of the Internal Revenue Service;

NOW, THEREFORE, the members hereby adopt the following resolution by and on behalf of the Aspen Grove Condominium Association;

RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2005 as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Miller gave the summer / fall maintenance report that included the following items:
1) The Jorge Benuto maintenance crew will be cleaning out culverts and storm drains.

2) Robert Sutton Inc. will be doing parking lot and pathway asphalt repairs and crack sealing this fall. 

3) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be staining the siding at 3052-3078, 3083-3107, and 3124-3126 after Labor Day. 

4) Timber harvest and defensible space clearing has been started with chipping of slash to continue through September. The lower area of the property will be cleared next year.

5) Chimney sweeping will proceed in September.

6) Exterior window washing will be done when siding staining is complete.

Director Ireton reported on the status of the Bio-swale under construction by East- West Partners. The General Contractor and Project Manager Joe Malone admit that the original design was poor and a new design has been implemented. This work makes the pond deeper and the swale sloped properly to evacuate the water to the creek. The Association has engaged a hydrologist, Earl Hagadorn, to evaluate the current plan. He has advised the Board to allow the work to proceed and analyze the results after another season of use. The reforestation plan will start after the swale reconstruction is completed. Legal Counsel will be asked to evaluate the adequacy of documentation possessed by the Association in the event of the need for litigation.


Secretary/Treasurer Thornton reported that the CC&R’s are now being rewritten to make them current with new laws and to make the windows a responsibility of the Association. This change will allow the Board to coordinate the window upgrade project to retain consistency and cost effectiveness. A change to a standard available color can reduce costs. When the windows are replaced any structural problems can be uncovered and corrected. 

In old business President Turinsky told the owner of 3112 that he needed to comply with the restoration of his windows to their original design or face legal action.

The parking policy was discussed and restated. President Turinsky is to meet with Northstar Public Safety to clarify the policy to promote aggressive enforcement.

The Upper lot “No Parking” signs are to be posted prior to winter. A winter letter is to be sent to owners advising them of their responsibility with the parking policy.

After discussion of the need to upgrade the appearance of the Aspen Grove property, it was moved, seconded, and passed hire an architect to create a list of ideas to visually enhance the landscaping and architecture at a cost not to exceed $5,000. Homeowner Arne Hamala volunteered to work with the architect.

Election of the 2005/2006 Board of Directors was held.  Elected unanimously to the Board of Directors for 2005 / 2006 were Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor,  Bob Thornton, Todd Steele and Tony Turinsky. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Camco

Bob Fittrer

Assistant Property Manager
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